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Institute of Transportation Engineers – District 6

_____________________________________________________________________________

ITE District 6 Annual Business Meeting Minutes

Sheraton Grand Hotel, Sacramento, CA

Tuesday, June 22, 2004

Board Members Present:

Randy McCourt, President

Zaki Mustafa, Vice President

Ken Ackeret, Secretary Treasurer

Julie Townsend, Past President

Ray Davis, International Director

Pat Noyes, International Director

Rock Miller, International Director

I.  Call to Order

President Randy McCourt called the Annual District 6 Business Meeting to order at 12:15 P.M. thanking the Sacramento LAC for organizing an outstanding meeting and leading the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance.  A moment of silence was held for members of District 6 that had passed away during the last year.  These members included:

Basil Andrews, Bandon, OR

Francis Cheatham, Grover Beach, CA

Philip J. Shinbein, Las Vegas, NV

Ross T. Shoaf, San Francisco, CA

Gerald Phillips, Diamond Bar, CA 

II.  District Officer Election

Randy McCourt made a last call for ballots.  Those ballots were turned over to the Tellers Committee headed by John Burnside that then convened for final ballot tabulation.

III.  Introduction of Leadership
Randy McCourt introduced the International Officers, International Directors, District Officers, and District Committee Chairs.

IV.  International Directors Report
Ray Davis provided a summary of ITE’s activities to the membership.

V.  President’s Report
Randy McCourt provided an overview of the ITE structure and District 6.  He announced that WesternITE won the best newsletter award from ITE and recognized the excellent work of the Local Arrangements Committee.  He outlined the success of the student initiative program and the recent Student RFP Data Collection Program.

VI.  International Vice Presidential Candidates

Randy McCourt introduced each of the two District 6 candidates running for International Vice President this year:  Rich Romer and Tom Clausen.  Each candidate was given time to address the membership on their qualifications.

VII.  2002-2003 District Budget

Secretary Treasurer Ken Ackeret summarized District 6 finances and the proposed budget for the coming year.  The proposed budget includes anticipated income of about $262,600 and approximate expenses of about $267,050.  It was moved by Bob Crommelin and seconded by Dick Buera to approve the budget as proposed.  The motion was approved by the membership.

VIII.  Unfinished Business

None

IX.  New Business

None

X.  Future Annual Meeting Locations

Rand McCourt summarized the next annual meeting sites, announcing that Denver will be the 2009 annual meeting location.  The others are 2005 – Kalispell, 2006 – Honolulu, 2007 – Portland, and 2008 - Anaheim.

XI.  Tellers’ Committee Report

John Burnside provided Randy McCourt with the Teller’s Committee report.  Randy announced the following election results for District 6 Officers:


International Director:

Rory Grindley


President:


Zaki Mustafa


Vice President


Ken Ackeret


Secretary Treasurer:

Dalene Whitlock

A motion to destroy the ballots was made and seconded.  The motion was passed by the membership.

XII.  Adjourn

A motion to adjourn the Annual Business meeting was made and seconded.  The motion passed at 2:00 P.M.

The next Annual Business meeting will be held in Kalispell, Montana on July 12, 2005.

_1010237497.doc
[image: image1.png]ite=







